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Budget and Fiscal Management Committee


STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	08
	Name:
	John Resha

	Proposed No.:
	2009-B0213
	Date:
	September 15, 2009



SUBJECT
Briefing on the Executive’s recent transmittal of Transit legislation.


BACKGROUND
According to the King County Office of Management and Budget, the Transit Division of the King County Department of Transportation (Transit) is facing a $213 million deficit for the 2010-2011 biennium (when compared to the same biennium contained within the financial plan associated with the 2008-2009 biennial budget).  

This deficit is the result of a combination of a structural funding gap combined with impacts related to the global economic crisis.  The transit budget is particularly sensitive to changing economic conditions because of its extreme dependency upon the highly volatile, sales tax revenue.

The Council and Executive have been meeting collaboratively throughout the year to breakdown the building blocks of the King County transit system.  While no budget decisions have been made, this process has provided all parties an environment to explore the financial and service implications of various policy decisions related to the Transit system.

In anticipation of the Council’s upcoming biennial budget deliberations, the Executive has transmitted a legislative package that, per the Executive’s transmittal letter, will support the proposed budget package to be transmitted later this month.


SUMMARY
The legislative package contains four pieces of legislation:

1. Proposed Ordinance 2009-0534 would expand the authorized uses of Transit Now funds.  This legislation will need to be analyzed in conjunction with the 2010-2011 proposed budget process. 

2. Proposed Ordinance 2009-0535 would modify the Strategic Plan for Public Transportation and Transit Financial Policies, including:
	A. Transit Now Funding and Phasing;
	B. the Transit Service Allocation Policy;
	C. 30-Day Cash Reserve Policy; and
	D. the policy concerning the transit fare review frequency.
This legislation is subject to Regional Transit Committee (RTC) policy review and is on the RTC agenda for September, 15, 2009.

3. Proposed Ordinance 2009-0536 would designate the routing for certain RapidRide corridors to be funded during the 2010-2011 biennium.  This legislation needs to be adopted prior to service implementation in 2010.

4. Proposed Motion 2009-0537 would state the Council’s intent to levy a property tax of $0.055 per $1,000 of assessed property value for public transportation purposes and stating a primary linkage between this property tax revenue and RapidRide transit services.  This legislation will need to be analyzed in conjunction with the 2010-2011 proposed budget process.


ATTACHMENTS
1. Transmittal Letter dated September 3, 2009
2. Proposed Ordinance 2009-0534
3. Proposed Ordinance 2009-0535
4. Proposed Ordinance 2009-0536
5. Proposed Motion 2009-0537
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